NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 30, 2021

Council members present at Town Hall: President Jane Gore, Vice-President Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Tyra Miller and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Council member present via Zoom – Councilmember Anna Hofstetter. Also in attendance at Town Hall: Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry, Municipal Operations Consultant Dax Norton, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, and Records Clerk Sandie Jones.

COUNCIL BUSINESS – 6:30 pm

1) OPENING THE MEETING

- A. CALL TO ORDER by President Gore at 6:40 pm.
- **B. ROLL CALL** by Clerk-Treasurer Young.

C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

President Gore made a motion to add to the agenda her appointment to the Nashville Redevelopment Commission. Vice-President Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor by roll call vote.

2) APPOINTMENT TO THE NASHVILLE REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

President Gore announced her appointment to the Nashville Redevelopment Commission is Arlene Moffit

3) 2022 BUDGET WORK SESSION

Clerk-Treasurer Young reviewed the prepared budget sheets with the Town Council and audience members. She explained that if the Council agrees with the presented budgets, she will input this information into the Gateway system by the State's deadline.

Clerk-Treasurer Young advised that this is a good balanced budget and they have paid off several cars and the Village Green restroom loan. She noted they are not cutting any positions and are able to provide a 3% pay increase to employees. Clerk-Treasurer Young reported that the Utility Service Board is also discussing a 3% pay increase in their budgets.

Councilmember Hofstetter thanked Clerk-Treasurer Young and Councilmember Crocker for their hard work on the budget. The other Councilmembers agreed.

Councilmember Hofstetter asked that they put the restroom attendant contract out for bid for 2022. Councilmember Crocker advised that the current company works 7 days a week and attends to the restrooms three times a day. Discussion. President Gore advised they will put the restroom attendant contract out for bid. She asked Councilmember Hofstetter to join her in meeting with the current contractor to understand what work is involved in this contract. Councilmember Hofstetter agreed.

President Gore asked if there were any public comments on the budget. Resident Jessica George commented that she appreciated Clerk-Treasurer Young and the Council's work on the budget.

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 30, 2021

4) ADJOURN

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

Councilmember Rudd moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Miller seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor by roll call vote. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 7:11 pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 9-30-2021 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

Precident Jane Gore/

Vice-President Nancy Crocker

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember Dave Rudd